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In Memoriam

John Plant
1931 - 2002

On Tuesday June 11, 2002 GWRRA Chapter BC-A lost part of its heart. John Plant passed away
in hospital after suffering a heart attack. John was a long time member of GWRRA and Chapter
BC-A with a membership number in the 17,000 series.

Every organization has one or two members whom all other members look to as the class of the
organization. These individuals exhibit a steadiness that others rely on; contribute to the
organization in many and mostly silent ways; and carry the organization beyond its boundaries to
the general public. John was one of those individuals. He truly was looked upon as the class of
Chapter BC-A.

John's interests in motorcycling and community activities went well beyond normal chapter
activities. John was a founding member of the Canadian Wings and Pacific Wings. He was an
active member of the drill team, showing his and others skills throughout the Pacific Northwest. In
more recent years, as a member of the Pacific Wings, John organized motorcycle security groups
for the Abbotsford Air Show; organized motorcycle escort patrols for the Penticton Iron Man; and
arranged for motorcycles at almost any event that needed them.

Those of you who took part in BC-A’s June 2 Fun Run met John at Checkpoint #2 on Burnaby
Mountain (a task he has done for many years) and again at the final checkpoint in Tsawwassen.
John looked after the chapter phone tree, volunteering to do so when no one else volunteered.
Some 4 years ago Chapter BC-A presented John with a Humanitarian Award for assistance he
quietly provided to other members of the chapter.

John was also very actively involved in Community Policing in Burnaby. He joined in patrols every
weekend, again doing it quietly and with little recognition.

To Helen and the family we extend our heartfelt sympathies and best wishes. We truly
understand the magnitude of your loss.

John Plant was taken from us far too early. God must have needed someone to organize rides up
there

"John - take it easy on the curves and may you always have sunny weather."
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CHAPTER BC-A UPDATE

With the Squamish ride on the day of our May meeting not many of our bulletins made it into your hands.
Rather than waste them we decided to use them. This month’s newsletter is a single cover sheet for last
months.

Changes to events are limited to one — the backyard barbecue is now on July 13. I hope you will all join
Margaret and I for a swim, some fun and conversation, and, as always, burgers, etc. Come over about 3 for
a swim or 4 or so for food.

On May 26 many of us rode up to Squamish for a very short meeting and then rides in the Squamish area.
Thanks to Chapters D and C the number of bikes ended up at 29, the number of people about 38. It was
great to see so many bikes parked in downtown Squamish. It brought back memories of the first meeting of
the then Squamish chapter when we all met at the Chief parking lot and traveled with police escort, flags,
etc into Squamish. Bob and Sharon Patterson welcomed us at the park bandstand and directed everyone to
rides (and eateries) in the area. About 8 of us went to Wendy’s to enjoy their new and healthy salads.
Funny — healthy food and I never used to be used in the same sentence. Now driving by a restaurant seems
to gain me an extra two or three pounds.

On June 2 we held our annual Bob Davies Memorial Fun Run. 37 people on 20 bikes joined in. the route
took us to the restaurant on Burnaby Mountain, then to South Surrey and Crescent Beach, and finally to
Diefenbaker Park in Tsawwassen. The weather was superb with a bit of a breeze to keep it cool. My thanks
to John Plant, Norm Munro, and Gord Auld for manning the outpost checkpoints. Special thanks to Heather
Mclvor for manning the starting and finishing check points as well as taking an active part in the cooking.
Thanks also to Brian Davis, Gary Robins and Ivan Armstrong for help at the finish line. Apologies to
anyone I missed.

June 7, 8, and 9 were our annual campout at Vedder. 30 people camped out and another 5 joined us for
breakfast. The weather went from perfect to the opposite with sun during the day on all three days, hail
Friday late afternoon and evening, rain Saturday evening. On balance weather was well above average for
this, the 13™ annual campout. Out of country visitors were Bruce and Sandi McMabhill. Always a delight to
have them join us. Chapter D sent two couples as well. And of course, many of our RV affiliates attended,
some with guests. Because of business and personal commitments I was unable to attend the overnight part
of the weekend but by all reports the fires were great. Certainly the Sunday morning breakfast was
excellent. Thanks to Pat Pierce for arranging the Sunday food, to Gail and Derek Watson for looking after
the Friday evening food, and Jordan McRae for looking after the paperwork from the park.

I received a note from Amanda and Kelly Irvine announcing the birth of their daughter Kalandra on May
16 Kelly and Amanda attended Chapter A functions a few years back until school and the need to work
an a few jobs to raise funds interfered. Hopefully we’ll see them back sometime in the future.

And so the life of the chapter continues. The events of last week remind us to appreciate the
friendships we develop through motorcycling. They also remind us to let friends know that we
appreciate them and their friendship.

God Bless.

Barry and Margaret Irvine

Change of address: Meryl Davies, #420 - 1220 Lasalle Place, Coquitlam, B.C. V3B 7L6 / 604-
464-8179
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The hobby we all enjoy has risks. While everyone on the road is
vulnerable to accidents caused by others, those of us on motorcy-
cles run a higher risk. While this risk is partially offset by the ad-
ditional training and practicing we do and the extra care and at-
tention we pay to other vehicles, we are still smaller than other
vehicles on the road. Many times motorists simply don’t see us.
They are looking for other cars and can often look right through a
motorcycle.

On May 16 I was advised that an accident in Alberta had taken
the lives of three of our fellow riders. Larry and Ros Sogrtuen,
past Alberta District Directors, and Jerry Mills, past CD of White-
court Chapter AB-W were killed. It is believed that Jerry Mills’
co-rider survived. The only description of the accident is that a
car pulled out in front of both riders. They were enroute to the
Chapter WA-S Victoria Days event in Ephrata. Our sincere con-
dolences go the families of all involved.

Please be extra careful this riding season. Drive for everyone else
on the road.

=On May 26", Chapters BC-A, C, and D will be riding to
Squamish for a picnic. This ride will take the place of our regular
May meeting. By the time you read this you will either be getting
ready to leave the abc for Squamish or will be in Squamish enjoy-
ing a picnic. Bob Patterson has prepared some rides in the
Squamish area for us to enjoy. It is beautiful country so make sure
you see some of it. Some of you may want to go on to Whistler. If
you haven’t been to Whistler in the past few years it will be worth
the trip. Whistler has changed. Thanks to Chapters C and D for
joining with us on this meeting/ride.

On June 2 we hold our Annual Bob Davies Memorial Fun Run. It
leaves the abc restaurant for parts unknown. Unofficial title for
this year’s ride is “Five Cities and a Bunch of Parks”. The ride
will leave you lots of time to enjoy some of the parks you will be
passing. Hopefully some of them will be a first time visit for you.

The weekend of June 7/9 is our annual Celebration of Rain at the
Vedder Campground near Chilliwack. I have it on good authority
that this year the rain will stay away. However, just in case, I'll
take the rain shelter out anyway. This event is a great chance to
sit around and get to know other Chapter attendees a little bit bet-
ter. If you can’t make the weekend how about coming out for Sun-
day breakfast? Over 500 served and not one complaint!!!! We al-

ways have a great crowd with Bruce and Sandy McMahill bring-
ing some of their group up. Come-on out.

Completing our events for June is the Longest Day of the Year
Ride. Chris Maki and Don Smith have already spent hours getting
ready for this year’s run. Past runs have seen us gather rocks and
haul them around; harass neckers in parking lots; see one rider
make a wrong turn and head east on the Trans-Canada Highway
for parts unknown and not to be seen again that evening; and
other fun stuff. Plan on taking it in. After all the longest day only
happens once a year!!!

Of course every Tuesday night is a chance to polish your skills.
Chapter Director Nominee Ivan Armstrong (Ivan — the title looks
good on you) leads an intrepid group to points unknown. Starting
point moves around a bit so contact Ivan to check on where the
next one is leaving from. These rides are a great chance to hone
your skills and have some fun. There are always new places to be
discovered.

In July we hold our Backyard Barbecue. The pool is getting a
good cleaning and most of the plum blossoms are now out of it.
Hopefully the yard weeds will be gone by then as well. Note that
the barbecue is being held earlier in July than normal. A business
trip caused this change. The weather in the past has been great for
this event, save for one or two occasions. Nothing like a dip in the
pool on a hot day. Bocce and croquet are available for those that
want to challenge their physical skills.

In August we’ll go to Mount Baker once again (or some other
point if that is your wish — perhaps LaConner?). Regardless of
destination this ride gives you a chance to practice crossing the
border (unless of course you are a convicted felon!!!) and to enjoy
the sights of Northwest Washington. Make sure you come along
on this ride.

As well as Chapter A events there are a bundle of other events to
take part in. Ken and Karen Thornton (BC-C) are hosting a ride
to Nakusp on the July 1 weekend. For true riders this is a great
weekend to a fantastic part of BC.

On the August long weekend Region J is holding a region/
districts rally in Innisfail, Alberta. Combine this rally with a few
days in Banff and Jasper and you will have experienced a trip to
remember for rears (this was an honest typo, not Freudian but it

Chapter Directors: Barry & Margaret Irvine 604-597-8547
Ass't.Chapter Directors: Rick & Mclvor 604-273-7282
BC-A Website: www.gwrrabca.tripod.ca/




seemed to fit).

The September long weekend will see Chapter BC-D host the
annual Gold Run. This year it will take place for the first time
in Princeton. The D’ers report that Princeton is delighted to
have the rally and are organizing a great weekend. Any of you
who attended previous rallies in Clinton know what a great
event this is.

And so, a full riding season is upon us. Please participate in
as many of the events as you can. Most important of all, make
it a happy and safe season.

Margaret and Barry Irvine
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CLASSIFIEDS

For Sale (2) Ladies Leather Riding Outfit This is a very classy

women's leather motorcycle riding outfit for a petite person.
Leather pants, waist 26 in., pockets in the front and back
Leather jacket size 10 (small), pockets in the front and small
zippers at the wrists. Leather boots 3/4 length size 7

Please contact: Nancy at nancymtl@shaw.ca

Vancouver, B.C. Canada

For Sale (2) Honda Goldwing Aspencade 1984 in pristine
shape. Great plum/gold colour. Loaded. Has seen only fair
weather roads. Stored indoors its whole life. And winterized
from October to April every year. Oil changes every 3 months
when on the road. Island bike its whole life. 129,000 K's.
Runs great! $5,500.00 firm.

e-mail me at: venture@shaw.ca

For Sale (2) 1982 GL1100 Goldwing Interstate. Mint condi-
tion, garage kept, new exhaust, lots of lights and much more.
$4500. Contact: Sharon & Bob

Ivtorde@mntn.net

Squamish, B.C. Canada

For Sale (1)

2 White HJC CL10 Full Face Helmets Medium & Large
J&M HS-157 Elite Series Headsets, Anti Fog Visors
(New $1000.00) Asking $300.00 OBO

Call: Don Gorby (Victoria, BC) (250) 414-7279

For Sale (1)

A size medium Eclipse electric vest
Price: $35.00.

Richard & Suzanne Knuth
knuth@shaw.ca

For Sale (1

Honda Goldwing Aspencade 1984 in pristine shape.

Great plum/gold colour. Loaded. Has seen only fair weather
roads. Stored indoors its whole life. And winterized from Octo-
ber to April every year. Oil changes every 3 months when on
the road. Island bike its whole life. 129,000 k's. Runs great!
$5,500.00 firm. e-mail me at: venture@shaw.ca

For Sale (1)
1982 GL1100 Goldwing Interstate. Mint condtion, garage kept,

new exhaust, lots of lights and much more. $4500.
Contact: Sharon & Bob, Squamish, B.C. Canada
Ivtorde@mntn.net

For Sale (1)

1985 Goldwing Aspencade excellent condition,
Matching aluminum cargo trailer, With extras.
$5,950(cdn) for both OBO. Could separate,
Call Nancy & Al (250)479-0971 leave message
Victoria, BC. Canada
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BIRTHDAYS

June 2 Marlene Robins

5 Kelly Irvine

8 Ken Tully

11 Lorne Congdon

27 Dale Campbell

30 Julie Brennenstuhl
July 6 Pat Armstrong

8 Tracie Smith

12 Joan Maki

17 Henry Bahn

ANNIVERSARIES

June 6 Jim Brown & Jan Bai

8 Brian & Peggy Davis

26 Ken & Bev Tully

28 Gord & Sharon Auld
July 10 Dale & Wendy Campbell

26 Kelly & Amanda Irvine
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VICTORIA DAYS WEEKEND
May 16 - 18 WA-S

I always look forward to going down into Washington for the
Chapter WA-S Victoria Days Weekend. Over the years
Ronnie and Peggy Lopez and all the Chapter S members put
on an excellent campout. Therefore I was happy to take off
on Thursday, May 16th with truck and Kwik Kamp accom-
panying Heinz Blisse and his wife Doris with their truck and
fifth wheel. We were blessed with sunshine and arrived at
the Qasis Park Campground in Ephrata at about 1:30pm. Oa-
sis is a pleasantly treed, very green campsite. We set up and
surveyed our surroundings. Except for some Chapter S mem-
bers it was very quiet and we amused ourselves watching the
antics of some guests playing the nine-hole golf course sur-
rounding the campsite.

Our friends Donna and Willie Buckshaw came in Friday
morning and set up next to myself. All day Friday, which
was warm and sunny, while we lolled around in our
lawnchairs, people, bikes and trikes trickled in and by Friday
evening it was a busier campsite. Nothing better than greet-
ing old friends and hanging out with them. Received our reg-
istration packages and checked the contents.

Saturday morning was open house at Chet’s Honda in
Quincy. Everybody goes over to kick tires, look at all the lat-
est goodies, chrome, helmets, bikes, etc. Chet’s always
hands out a few prizes and a ticket had to be put in the box at
the store. When I say everybody goes, the majority of the
guys go, after a few years experience, some of us wives and
ladies decided to rest on our laurels and enjoy some more re-
laxing. You can never get those darn men out of that store.

Saturday evening was the pre-paid dinner at the community
hall in Ephrata and entertainment. Great dinner and piping
hot too, served by members of Chapter S. They are a versatile
bunch of people. Our entertainment proved to be a high
school steel drum band called Bram Brata from the Tri-Cities.
Their music teacher explained how he had started the band as
a project to keep young people out of trouble. He also gave
background on how steel drums came about and how they are
made. Blew us all away when he said they cost $1,600.00
each. This troupe of about 25 young people gave a stunning
performance. The sound they produced, a mixture of tap toe-
ing reggae, calypso and ska and I think even a little bit of
rock thrown in had the whole audience rocking and roaring
for more. The best entertainment Chapter S has come up
with so far. We were told later the band said we were the best
audience they had had. (I was very taken with the dark haired
young man with great moves in the front)!! Oops!

As a result of the bad accident mentioned by Barry in his edi-
torial, families had been contacted and they asked that a fund
be set up to provide financial help immediately in case of fu-
ture severe accidents. It was very rewarding to see Regions,
Districts and Chapters vying with one another to make major

contributions to this fund. Individual contributions from
members present when a basket was passed around was also
very significant. To add to this the band donated half of the
receipts of the “78” CDs that people bought..  If something
good has to come out of something bad this was it.

Regional J Director Jim Carey spoke about the people killed
in the accident. One of the members of the Christian Motor-
cycle Association prayed for the friends we had lost. It was
back to the campsite for “pies”. For those who haven’t been
initiated into Chapter S pies, two pieces of white bread are
buttered on one side, then you proceed to where an array of
pie fillings, puddings, chocolate and butterscotch chips,
Reeses pieces, cocoanut, cut up strawberries, and so on. You
make a selection, better be three or more or you hear “b-0-o-
o—ring! The other piece of bread is put on top then they are
put in a sandwhich iron and toasted on each side on a stove.
The resulting toasted confection is very yummy, no matter
what the combination.

Sunday morning was Poker Run time. Donna and Willie
Buckshaw, and myself and Doris in the truck were first out.
It was a very scenic ride in a loop that extended up towards
Highway 2, taking in a place called Pine Canyon, very twisty
turny road through a rugged rock setting. Instead of drawing
cards at checkpoints we drew numbered chips. None of us hit
the high numbers but it was a very enjoyable run. At 2.30pm.
Draws were made, door prizes collected and prizes given out.
Ronnie reported this had been the best attendance so far. Sad
to report we came home empty-handed. Later that evening
about 80 people made the trip to Moses Lake to enjoy the
buffet at the Golden Corral, which has been a regular occur-
rence at all Victoria Day campouts. So many good things to
choose from, but collectively we did it justice. Just enough
energy to sit around campfires and talk over the weekend’s
events.

Monday morning came too quickly and it was pack up and
time to go home. Kind of sad to have only two Chapter A
members in attendance. We have supported this event very
well in the past and hopefully we can again. I would recom-
mend it to all our members as a very enjoyable weekend. We
cannot expect people to come to our events if we don’t go to
some of theirs!
Meryl Davies
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I learned this from a Zen master. How to
relieve stress.

1. Do not walk behind me, for I may not lead. Do
not walk ahead of me, for I may not follow. Do not
walk beside me either. In fact, why don't you just
leave me alone.

2. The journey of a thousand miles begins with a bro-
ken fan belt and a leaky tire.

3. It's always darkest before dawn. So if you're going
to steal your neighbor's newspaper, that's the time to
do it.

4. Don't be irreplaceable. If you can't be replaced,
you can't be promoted.

5. No one is listening until you fart.

6. Always remember you're unique. Just like every-
one else.

7. Never test the depth of the water with both feet.

8. If you think nobody cares if you're alive, try miss-
ing a couple of car payments.

9. Before you criticize someone, you should walk a
mile in their shoes. That way, when you criticize
them, you're a mile away and you have their shoes.

10. Give a man a fish and he will eat for a day. Teach
him how to fish and he will sit in a boat and drink
beer all day.

11. If you lend someone $20 and never see that per-
son again, it was probably worth it.

12. If you tell the truth, you don't have to remember
anything.

13. Some days you are the bug; some days you are
the windshield.

14. Good judgment comes from bad experience, and
a lot of that comes from bad judgment.

15. The quickest way to double your money is to
fold it in half and put it back in your pocket.

16. A closed mouth gathers no foot.

17. Duct tape is like the Force. It has a light side and
a dark side, and it holds the universe together.

18. Generally speaking, you aren't learning much
when your lips are moving.

19. Experience is something you don't get until just
after you need it.

20. Never miss a good chance to shut up.

The most wasted day of all is one in which we
have not laughed.

HAXAKAAAAA AR AR AR AR AR AR AR A AR AR AR hk

Wedding Announcement

To all of you within hearing. My daughter Tracie is
getting married. Please print the following announce-
ment in your newsletter. We want to make sure eve-
ryone is invited, some of whom have known us for
the past 13 Gold Wing years and may not attend
meetings etc. Or whose addresses are lost. Thank
you.

Tracie will be mailing some, Hand carrying others
but We don't want to loose anyone in the shuffle, be-
tween now and September. So if you read this you’re
invited, and even if you can't Thanks all!

We are pleased to announce the marriage of our
daughter Tracie to John. Tracie Yvette Wicker will
wed John Edward Vance on the forthcoming Sunday
the 15th of September. The wedding ceremony will
be held at Floral Hall in Forest Park in Everett at
1:00PM. The Service will be performed by our
friend The Rev. Ralph Juarez. of the Christian Mo-
torcycle Association. We ask you all to share in the
Jjoy of this occasion.

Ken & Sue Wicker GWRRA
Wa. Dist. Couple of the Year.
2001-2002, Everett, Chapter"C"
http://gwrra-everett.netfirms.com
KSWicker@msn.com




CANAM 2002 COUNTDOWN #1
ONLY 4 WEEKS LEFT

""Special Announcement"

Introducing a Brand New Service Now available to
CanAm Delegates. Stay on site (where all the action
is) in 1st class air conditioned comfort. Rent a cus-
tom trailer all set up for you when you arrive at
CanAm. Special Package for CanAm Delegates.

It's not too late, you can even change from camping/
motelling if you act now.

Call Jim Carey at 250-868-3457 for info. On this ex-
clusive CanAm Service.

Click this link for more details http://www.
rvdays.com

Osoyoos News Update

Cherry Tree Blossoms have fallen and Apple Trees
are in full bloom. Jet ski's/pleasure boats/paddle boats
on site are getting cleaned and ready for everyone to
enjoy when they arrive. Sites are being manicured
and tidied up. We're laying in a huge supply of pop,
fudgecicles, revels, ice cream sandwiches and other
cool treats to be on site for your convenience.
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Positive Side of Life

Living on Earth is expensive, but it does include a
free trip around the sun every year.

How long a minute is depends on what side of the
bathroom door you're on.

Birthdays are good for you; the more you have, the
longer you live.

Happiness comes through doors you didn't even
know you left open.

Ever notice that the people who are late are often
much jollier than the people who have to wait for
them?

Most of us go to our grave with our music still inside
of us.

If Walmart is lowering prices every day, how come
nothing is free yet?

You may be only one person in the world, but you
may also be the world to one person.

Some mistakes are too much fun to only make once.

Don't cry because it's over; smile because it hap-
pened.

We could learn a lot from crayons: some are sharp,
some are pretty, some are dull, some have weird
names, and all are different colors....but they all exist
very nicely in the same box.

A truly happy person is one who can enjoy the scen-
ery on a detour.

Have an awesome day!
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Grandpa Grizz
GWRRA
105668

Here's the link to some wild motorcycle pho-
tos from a display at the Guggenheim Mu-
seum.

http://www.macleans.ca/pub-doc/gallery/
motorbikes/imgs main/6.asp




2002 ACTIVITIES CALENDAR
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BC-A
BC-C

BC-D
BC-A

Breakfast Meeting in Squamish
Green Heart Run

Dinner Meeting
Bob Davies Memorial Fun Run

BC-A

CAMPOUT —Vedder Campground

BC-C
BC-A

BC-A

BC-D
BC-C
BC-A
BC-A

BC-D

Dinner Meeting

Almost the Longest Day of the
Year Ride!

Can Am Rally, Osoyoos
Breakfast Meeting

WING DING

Meeting

Dinner Meeting

Backyard Barbecue and Swim
Breakfast Meeting

Dinner Meeting

Region J/District BC Rally

BC-A
BC-C
BC-A
BC-A

BC-C
BC-A
BC-C
BC-D
BC-C
BC-A

BC-D

Progressive Dinner
Dinner Meeting
Ferndale-Mt.Baker Ride
Breakfast Meeting

Gold Run

Bug run

Campout

Corn Roast

Dinner Meeting
Breakfast Meeting

Dinner Meeting

Vancouver Toy Run
Fraser Valley Toy Run

BC-C
BC-A
BC-A

BC-D
BC-C
BC-A
BC-C

BC-A
BC-D
BC-C

Dinner Meeting
Fun and Games Night
Breakfast Meeting

Meeting

Dinner Meeting
Breakfast Meeting
Christmas Dinner

Christmas Potluck Dinner
Dinner Meeting
Dinner Meeting

PRICELESS!

Timmy was a little five-year old boy that his Mom
loved very much and being a worrier, she was con-
cerned about him walking to school when he started
kindergarten. She walked him to school the first cou-
ple of days, but when he came home one day, he told
her that he did not want her walking him to school
every day. He wanted to be like the “big boys”. He
protested loudly, so she had an idea of how to handle
1.

She asked a neighbour, Mrs. Goodnest, if she would
surreptitiously follow her son to school, at a distance
behind him that he would not
likely notice, but close
enough to keep a watch on
him. Mrs. Goodnest said
that since she was up early
with her toddler anyway, it
would be a good way for
them to get some exercise as
well so she agreed.

The next school day, Mrs.
Goodnest and her little girl,
Marcy, set out following be-
hind Timmy as he walked to school with another neigh-
bour boy he knew. She did this for the whole week.

As the boys walked and chatted, kicking s tones and
twigs, the little friend of Timmy noticed that this same
lady was following them as she seemed to do every day
of the week. Finally, he said to Timmy, “Have you no-
ticed that lady following us all week? Do you know
her?” Timmy nonchalantly replied, “Yea, I know who
she is.” “That’s just Shirley Goodnest,” Timmy said.
“Shirley Goodnest? Who the heck is she and why is she
following us?”

“Well,” Timmy explained, “every night my Mom makes
me say the 23rd Psalm with my prayers ‘cus’ she wor-
ries about me so much, and in it, the prayer psalm says
‘Shirley Goodnest and Marcy shall follow me all the
days of my life’, so I guess I'll just have to get used te
it.”

Khkkkkhhhhhrhbhhhhhhbhhhhbhtink




CHAPTER COMMITTEE

Chap.Director Barry & Margaret Irvine 604 597-8547
Asst.Chap.Dir.  Heather/Rick Mclvor 604 273-7282
Ivan/Pat Armstrong 604 273-1004
Chap.Educator Ian McAlpine 604 990-4919
Treasurer Brian Davis 604 943-5337
N/L Editor Meryl Davies 604 936-3358
Ride Coord.
Membership Rick/Heather Mclvor 604 273-7282
Phone Tree John Plant 604 522-0951
Tech.Cons. Ron Maki 604 946-2247
Stores Brad Davis 604 943-5337
Minutes Chris Maki 604 533-8452

BCCOM Liaison Ron & Faye Seligman 604 271-0739

P.R. Barry & Margaret Irvine 604 597-8547
Historians/ Rick/Heather Mclvor 604 273-7282
Webmaster Gary Robins 604 421-6765

robmar-is@shaw.ca

Minstrel Ivan Armstrong 604 273-1004
District Directors
Ralph & Joan Young 250-766-1390

Asst.District Directors & District Educators

Robin & Cheryl Jackson ~ 250-962-5682
goldwing@netbristro.com
Reg.J Op.Dir. Jim & Doris Carey 1-250-765-3478

Reg.J Trainers Larry/Robyn Merchison  1-604-951-9202

www.surrey.quik.com/merchisn

Phoenix 1-800-843-9460

“A”-CTIVITY CO-ORDINATORS

Sign-in Table
Newsletter

Rider Educ.
Courses

Mall Show
Fun Run
Camp-out
Longest Day
Backyard BBQ
Mt.Baker Ride
Prog. Dinner
Fun & Games
Xmas Dinner

Phone Tree

Margaret Irvine

Meryl Davies

Ian McAlpine

Barry/Margaret Irvine

All members

Pat Pearce

Chris Maki / Don Smith

Barry/Margaret Irvine

33 33

Committee
Committee
John Plant
Margaret Irvine
Pat Armstrong
Heinz Blisse
Herb Broerken

Paul Wing

133

604 597-8547

604 936-3358

604 990-4919

604 597-8547

604 530-5133

604 597-8547

13

604 522-0951
604 597-8547
604 273-1004
604 937-3123
604 574-7021

604 322-3488

If you can lend a hand, please contact
Barry Irvine or anyone on the Chapter
Committee.




B.C. CHAPTER MEETINGS.

4th Sunday BC-A Vancouver

Barry & Margaret Irvine  604- 597-8547
ABC Restaurant,

2350 Boundary at Lougheed Hwy.

Breakfast 8am. Meeting 9:30am.

CB#33

3rd Sunday BC-B Campbell River/Courtney
Ernie & Halina Lambert 250-923-4871
Popsies Log Grill @ 9:00am

1120 Ironwood St.

Every Tuesday @ Tim Hortons

Coffee @ 7:00pm.

CB#33

3rd Monday BC-C Chilliwack/Fraser Valley
Ken & Karen Thornton 604-826-0590
Cross Roads Family Restaurant @ 6:30pm

1821 Sumas Way, Abbotsford. 852-1614

CB#33

1st Wednesday BC-D Surrey

Emery & Jenny Larocque 604-591-6460
Ricky’s @ 7pm. 152nd St./Fraser Hwy.
[HOP -19700 Hwy. 10 Bypass, Langley
Friday 7pm.

CB#33

1st Tuesday BC-G Kamloops
Ron & Penny Marshall  250-573-4037
Brass Kettle @ 7:00pm.1485 West T.C.H.

Coffee: West Rock Bakery, Thurs. 7:00

CB#33

2nd Wednesday BC-H Dawson Creek

Ken & Marion Guay 250-782-2959
Hart of the North Café @ 7:30
Apr.-Oct. Coffee & Ride Wed. 7:30

CB#33

Every Saturday BC-K Kelowna

Randy & Carol Werger

The Specialty Bakery, 833 Finns Rd..
Kelowna. Every Saturday Breakfast
(8:00am Summer, 9:00am Winter)
WWw.0gopogo.com/bck

CB#33

2nd Monday BC-P Prince George
Henri & June Plouffe 250-964-3867
Fortune Palace @ 6:00pm Peden Hill.

www.members.pgonline.com/~haggis

CB#33

2nd Sunday BC-V Victoria

9am.Nov-Mar. 8:30am.Apr.-Oct.

Garry & Monique Shrive 250-380-4624
Princess Mary Restaurant,

358 Harbour St.Victoria.

garryshrive@home.com

CB#33

Please Plan On Joining Us:

The Fourth Sunday of each Month

ABC RESTAURANT
2350 Boundary
(Boundary Rd. at Lougheed Highway)

Breakfast at 8:00am.
Meeting at 9:15am.

Enjoy breakfast with new and old friends, or come
for a cup of coffee before the meeting.
See you there!

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES

Deadline for articles to go in the newsletter
is one week prior to the monthly meeting.
Meryl Davies,

2231 Haversley Avenue, Coquitlam, B.C.
V3J 1W3
(604) 936-3358
Or E-mailed to:
Meryl_Davies@telus.net




